Benchmark of Best Practice for Physical Inverventions
In February 2004 the National Patient Safety Agency (NPSA) published Understanding the Patient Safety Issues for People with Learning Disabilities.

This outlined the work that the NPSA had done to find out what the safety priorities are for people with learning disabilities.  There were five patient safety priorities identified, which included inappropriate use of physical interventions.  The patient safety issue identified was that people with a learning disability may be receiving injuries and being harmed when physical restraint is used in appropriately.

A group of staff from across SABPT, and working within learning disability services, met to discuss the issue and to produce a Benchmark of Best Practice regarding physical interventions.

The Benchmark has been produced using the format of Essence of Care  (EoC) benchmarks.  This was used as the benchmarking process outlined in the EoC helps practitioners to take a structured approach to sharing and comparing practice, enabling them to identify the best and to develop action plans to remedy poor practice.

The approach is fundamentally qualitative and involves the identification of individual focused best practice.  The Physical Intervention Benchmark has been consulted on both locally and nationally and has incorporated comments received.  This has now been shared nationally and a copy sent to the NPSA.

It is proposed that within the Trust, those areas using physical intervention, can benchmark their practice against the 7 factors identified. They are required to produce evidence to support their assessment of practice.

Once they have started to benchmark individual practice within their area they can then compare their practice against other services thus enabling comparing and sharing of best practice, and supporting others to improve their approach through action planning. 
